GOVERNMENT OF WEST BENGAL

PANCHAYATS AND RURAL DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT

JESSOP BUILDING

63, N.S. ROAD, KOLKATA-700 001

No 5968(4)-RD/W/1C-2/2003





Date 29.9.2003

From :- D.Ghosh


  Joint Secretary to the Government of West Bengal

To :-
 Additional Executive Officer, Purulia/Bankura/Birbhum/ Paschim Medinipur Zilla Parishad

Subject: - Preparatory activities in connection with implementation of sanctioned projects of Watershed Development programme under Hariyali.

Sir,

I am directed to say that pending issuance of Operational Guidelines, the following preparatory activities in connection with implementation of sanctioned projects of Watershed Development programme under Hariyali (IWDP & DPAP) may be initiated immediately: -

· Sensitization meeting at the PIA, i.e. Panchayat Samiti

· Sensitization meeting at the G.P.s concerned and the Gram Sansads. SHGs, CBOs and VBOs to be invited to attend the meeting.

· Opening of Bank account in the Panchayat Samiti and Gram Panchayat

· IEC activities in the micro-watershed area

· Formation of WDT and selection of Project Leader

· Exposure visit 

· Execution of one or two components of physical treatment activities in common land/property totally out of voluntary labor/contribution from the community. Opening of Watershed Development Fund by appropriating the amount equal to the monetary value of the work done from the project fund and depositing the same in the Watershed Development Fund.

· Training of WDT and Pradhans of the G.P.s concerned

· Identificaton/formation of SHGs/UGs

· Discussion related to SHGs,Ugs, livelihood system, identification of various groups, environmental awareness, community farming, natural resource management, common property management etc.

· Delineation of micro-watershed for finalization of area and dividing the area of the micro-watersheds among the villages falling within the micro-watershed.

I would request you to take necessary steps so that the activities listed above may be completed within a period of three/four months so that preparation of plan for the micro-watershed can be taken up immediately thereafter.










 Yours faithfully,










      (D.Ghosh)










   Joint Secretary
